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Our meeting location is Boston Pizza 

1045 Columbia, New Westminster, BC 
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Jun 9 Texas Motor Speedway Indycar Fort Worth, Tx 
Jun 9&10 Driver Training – MRP SCCBC Mission, BC 
June 9&10 Double Regional – PIR  SCCA/OR Portland, Or 
Jun 15-17 ICSCC Race #5&6&7  –  SCR NWMS Spokane, Wa 
Jun 23 Mission Soap Box Derby MDSBDA Mission, BC 
Jun 23 SCCBC Meeting – MRP 5:30 Mission, BC 
Jun 23&24 CACC Race #3 – MRP SCCBC Mission, BC 
Jun 23&24 Karting #7 - Greg Moore Raceway WCKC Chilliwack, BC 
Jun 24 Road America Indycar Elkhart Lake, Wis 
Jun 27 META Meeting – Boston Pizza 7:30 New West, BC 
Jul 1 Six hours of the Glen IMSA Watkins Glen, NY 
Jun 29-Jul 1 Pacific NW Historics – PR SOVREN Seattle, Wa 
Jul 7&8 Lucky Dog Racing 7+8hr – PIR LDR Portland, Or 
Jul 8 Grand Prix of Mosport IMSA Bowmanville, Ont 
Jul 8 Iowa Corn 250 Indycar Newton, Iowa 
Jul 13-15 Rose Cup – PIR FOPIR Portland, Or 
Jul 13-15 Toronto Indy Indycar Toronto, Ont 
Jul 14&15 CACC Race #4 – MRP SCCBC Mission, BC 
Jul 21 Lime Rock Park IMSA Lakeville, Ct 
Jul 21&22 ICSCC Race #8 – PR IRDC Seattle, Wa 
Jul 21&22 Karting #8 - Greg Moore Raceway WCKC Chilliwack, BC 
Jul 25 META Meeting – Boston Pizza 7:30 New West, BC 
Jul 27-29 Vintage Racing Festival – PIR SVRA Portland, Or 
Jul 28&29 ICSCC Race #9&10 – MRP  SCCBC Mission, BC 
Jul 28&29 24 Hours of LeMons – TRMP  Shelton, Wa 
Jul 29 Indy 200 at Mid-Ohio Indycar Lexington, Ohio 
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President’s Report  
 
Since my last report I managed to survive 2 half days of flagging on Turn 2 at the May 5-6 race weekend. This 
was a reminder that my health is still not back to where it needs to be and why I’m not on a corner unless we are 
really short of volunteers.  
The nice thing about hanging out in the pits is that I can always find a chair to sit on and I can often take care of 
some club business during the race day face to face with people. Of course it’s also a chance for others to rope 
me into doing other things, such as help organize races... and if you haven’t heard already, I’ve been talked into 
helping with the “Race for Mission Hospice” on the July 14 & 15, 2018 weekend.  
 
The SCCBC equipment trailer is now operational and hopefully an SCCBC volunteer will be putting out and 
picking up the equipment at some point in the future. 
 
While some of our members were down at Pacific Raceways for the ICSCC Race #2 on the May long weekend 
(May 19 & 20) I chose to go up to Kelowna for the Knox Mountain Hillclimb as they were desperate for 
experienced people.  
Steve Antonsen had convinced me to go up with him and his son Greg on Wednesday; he had arranged to 
borrow his daughter’s well equipped camping trailer which he could pull with his Jeep Grand Cherokee. Greg 
wanted to use his motorcycle to ride up and in theory stay with us; well we weren’t through Abbotsford before 
he was off into the distance.  
Steve and I got as far as Chilliwack when the Jeep suddenly stopped running and we coasted to the side of the 
freeway. We discovered a fuse had blown and replaced it, the new fuse blew instantly. Apparently the fuse 
controlled multiple systems and it would not be a quick roadside diagnostics and fix.  
After blowing another couple of fuses Steve decided to jump the circuit with an electrical connector so we could 
at least get off the freeway shoulder and headed for the exit by Pick-A-Part.  
We got partway there and noticed the alternator had quit working so headed straight to Pick-A-Part where we 
could at least park in a safe place. In that we weren’t sure what took out the alternator we knew we needed 
diagnostic equipment we didn’t have with us (Steve was also debating about selling the Jeep to Pick-A-Part) so 
Steve chased down his son-in-law to come and fetch us and the trailer.  
About an hour and a half after we had stopped Greg figured out we weren’t behind him, borrowed a cell phone 
and called his dad to find out what happened to us (we were supposed to stop for pie in Hope – I suspect Greg 
had a very long cup of coffee before clueing in).  
We were back to Steve’s place with the trailer unhooked before Greg got there. Steve had to chase down his 
Ford F350 pickup, which he had loaned to his daughter because her car was up on Steve’s hoist with the 
transmission removed. Once Steve had his truck we preceded to hookup his car trailer to fetch the Jeep, which 
is still not fixed as I write this.  
Oh, and for the record, my old GMC 2500 extended cab pickup also fit on Steve’s car trailer... but that’s another 
story. 
 
Thursday morning Steve and I headed out for Kelowna once again, this time without Greg, apparently our track 
record of on the road mechanical repairs was more than Greg was up for (last time we travelled to Kelowna we 
did a power steering pump repair to the Jeep while on the road). At any rate we arrived in Kelowna without 
further excitement and a day later than planned, and in time to help with the last bit of track setup for the 
Hillclimb.  
Steve nor I are in the best of health so our help tends to be with less physical tasks.  
 
Saturday morning started with a comment from Vic Kennedy about Emil Hamm seeming to act a bit strange, at 
the time I thought nothing of it as he seemed to be OK at the morning meeting. Unfortunately by the time he got 
to the turn 4 he was in bad shape and Bernie Hamm requested an ambulance.  
Apparently Emil was suffering from salmonella poisoning and a blood infection, he is now out of the hospital. 
Of course this delayed the start of the day as there was no ambulance.   



I ran into former META member Evan Fraser at the morning meeting and recommended him for Turn 2. Steve 
and I were Turn 9 and had two young lads assigned to us to do ‘the heavy lifting’ while us two old timers 
imparted our wisdom and experience.  
I expect to see one or both of these young volunteers at Mission in the future, one of these boys is from 
Richmond and is studying electrical engineering at UBC Okanagan.  
 
Later Saturday a worker on turn 7 broke her ankle and sprained her wrist kicking a snake off the track, this 
caused another delay.  
Campbell Carlyle (#78 red Trans-am with front splitter) wrote his car off on the hill on Saturday.  
On Sunday a spectator passed out at the top of the hill and required medical attention, our friendly Mission 
Safety Team attended but ultimately had to call in the ambulance, this caused another delay while we waited for 
another ambulance.  
‘Fast Freddie’ (Fred Delpero, #80 white, red, and green aluminum bodied Alfa Romeo from Alberta) spun in 
turn 3 (Dallis Smith has video) and cracked his oil pan with a rock, unfortunately he continued on, oiling the 
track through turn 5 before he ran out of oil.  
VRCBC member Trevor Sandham (#76 gold Austin Mini) somehow lost it in turn 2, however apparently he has 
horseshoes up his ***, as he managed to thread it between trees and rocks and only dented the floor pan and 
damaged the spoiler on his Mini.  
 
In all it was a good weekend and we had an uneventful ride home on Monday. 
 

Mike Bailey 
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Hello Everyone,  
On behalf of Northwest Motorsports I want to remind everyone of their upcoming ICSCC weekend.  
They can always use experienced help.  
If you have never gone it’s a fun track with a great bunch of people. If you have been before come on out again.  
 
Please contact their race chairman if you wish to attend, scottmotorsports@gmail.com. 
Below is a reprint of his post on facebook. 
  
Hope to see you there. 

Thomas Liesner 
  

  

Northwest Grand Prix  
Spokane County Raceway 
Airway Heights WA 
 
I would like to thank all the turn station help we had in Portland at the Rose City opener! Holy Cow I had no 
idea there was that many station options, the down side was I didn't feel like I could get away with anything out 
on track.�  
 
This year will be my 4th year as Race Chairman and would love to see some new faces at our Spokane race!  
We have had an awesome crew the last few years and we are very appreciative of that, as putting together a 
crew for a once a year race is a challenge. 
 
Wanted to make sure anyone new considering coming knows our race weekend covers most all your expenses 
up front so you don't have to worry about reimbursement. 
 

·  Hotels -- Pre paid 
·  Breakfast -- Coffee and snacks provided 
·  Lunch -- Catered all 3 days 
·  Dinner -- Catered Friday night and Saturday night 
·  Cash for gas money-- $50 a head  
·  Motorhome or camper -- additional cash for gas money 
·  Annnnd -- FREE BEER!! 

 
Our winter track improvements have included remodeled and newly built turn stations, as well as continued 
work on turn station protection.  
Turn stations one and two now have complete line of sight of turns one and two. 
 
If you are thinking of coming to check it out PM so we can make sure we have enough rooms and food for 
everybody. 
 
RACE DATES are June 15th, 16th, and17th. We are a triple race weekend, if you cannot make all 3 let us know 
what you can make and we will fix you up. 
 
Thanks!! 
 
Scott 
scottmotorsports@gmail.com   



Volunteer registration for the Rose Cup races at Portland International Raceway, featuring the Pirelli World 
Challenge, is now available on Motorsportreg: 
https://www.motorsportreg.com/events/rose-cup-volunteers-portland-intl-raceway-friends-of-pir-608926 
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Although unofficial at this time (June 2), the following should be the criteria for marshal’s to be 
able to volunteer for the upcoming Portland Indycar race. 
When more details are available I will send them out via email. 
Editor 
 
 
 
Qualifying for the Grand Prix of Portland: 
 
Pacific NW road race marshal qualification will be through days worked within Oregon, Washington, Idaho & 
British Columbia. Individuals from these areas may earn points from working the following sanctioned events 
ICSCC, SCCA & CACC. 
 
How to earn points: 
1. Points are earned by days worked 
a. One event race day or driver training day = One point 
 
2. Road race marshal training 
a. One training day = One point 
 
Requirements: 
1. Worker training 
a. One training session at Portland Int’l Raceway (or home region equivalent) 
*Exception may be based on abilities & verification of abilities from applicable race club, and/or license level 
(if a SCCA Divisional licensed road race marshal) 
 
2. Minimum number of days worked 
a. Four event weekends (minimum eight (8) days) with one of those being outside of home club (i.e., ICSCC or 
SCCA, etc.) 
 
3. Workers are encouraged to volunteer with other clubs and out of region track participation (i.e., Pacific 
Raceways, Mission Raceway Park, etc.) 
 
4. Individuals from within Oregon, Washington, Idaho & British Columbia can be accepted based on abilities, 
verification of abilities from applicable race club, and/or license level (if a SCCA Divisional licensed road race 
marshal) 
 
How to Track Participation: 
1. Log book 
a. Log book sign off required from your Chief of Specialty 
b. Be prepared to verify events worked by submitting your log book by Sunday, August 19 in order to 
participate in 2018 Grand Prix of Portland 
 
Points are only accumulated through the above stated parameters. If you have reservations about your ability to 
meet these commitments, please contact the chief of specialty before registering. 
  



Volunteer Registration for Race Events 
 
This is a call out to all our fabulous race event volunteers! 
 
As we did last year, we have created a registration event for the race weekends on MotorsportReg at 
sccbc.motorsportreg.com  
 
If you are coming out to the volunteer on a race weekend, please complete the registration process so we know 
you're coming. 
 
Thank you all and have a great racing season! 
 
SCCBC Registrar 
 

CACC Logbooks 
 
Logbooks can be dropped in a box to be available at Tech (same as for the drivers logbooks) and the Steward or 
Course Marshal will sign for the event. 
Drop them off in the morning and pick them up at the end of day 

 

 
 
  



Originally published in the May 2003 edition of the Mayday 
Submitted by David Bell from ten-tenths.com website. 
 

SO YOU WANT TO BE A MARSHALL 
By Terri O'Leary (EvilPumpkin) 
 

No probably not. Marshaling has received a lot of bad 
press over the last couple of years and if that's all you 
know about marshaling then you probably have no 
interest at all in trying it out! 
So why do we do it? Well there's a simple answer to that 
question - we love motorsport. 
If you've ever been to a race meeting at any circuit then 
you already know that the atmosphere is incredible. The 
excitement, the sheer fun of being with a group of like 
minded people all there for the same reason - racing!  In 
fact, it's probably the main reason you go to spectate.  
OK, now take that feeling - and multiply it by 100 - and 
that's the reason we marshal.  
Marshaling is one of the most rewarding ways to spend 
your time in motorsport. You get a fabulous view of the 
racing, you get to meet and become familiar with the 
competitors, you gain a unique insight into the world of 
motor racing and you learn new skills at the same time. 
There are many different forms of marshaling - too many 
to write about here!  From Rallies to Circuit Racing, 
from Lawnmowers to Monster Trucks, from Karts to 
Superbikes and any other kind of racing you can think of 
that involves at least 2 wheels and an engine!  No matter 
what your preferences are, there's a marshaling niche for 
you.  
Different racing classes have different marshaling duties 
and duties also vary from country to country depending 
on the organisation of the marshals' clubs involved.  But 
two duties that are reasonably constant are course 
marshaling and flag marshaling.  
Course marshaling ranges from the basic - pushing a car 
out of a gravel trap - to the more complicated such as 
providing fire cover.  Flag marshaling is an art form and 
is something you learn to live and breathe if you're one 
of the good ones.  
I'm not going to lie about it - marshaling isn't easy.  It 
takes up quite a bit of your spare time (although how 
much time is entirely up to you) and there are days when 
you have to stand in the pouring rain for 8 hours - days 
when you don't get a lunch break - days when you get a 
really boring post.  Days when you feel downright 
unappreciated and wonder why you bother. 
But for most of us, those days are outweighed by the 
good days. Days when you deal with an incident and 
know that you did a really good job - and that someone 
out there is still racing because of the role you 
played.  Days when you work seamlessly with the 
members of your crew and enjoy a camaraderie that you 
may never find anywhere else.  Days when you laugh so 
hard, your ribs are sore.  In most of our lives, we work 

40 hours a week in a job where sometimes you wonder 
why you bother and whether anything you did made any 
difference at all.  Marshaling fills that gap in your life.  It 
makes you feel useful.  Everything you do as a marshal, 
no matter how small, makes a difference to someone's 
life.  Whether it's helping a driver out of a gravel trap so 
they can continue racing or assisting at a more serious 
incident - it makes a difference. 
Very few things in the world can beat the adrenaline 
rush of watching a field full of cars flying off the grid 
towards you at top speed into a hairpin corner!  
You're probably wondering how safe it is.  Well, that 
depends on your point of view.  Is it as safe as staying 
home watching TV all weekend?  No definitely not.  Is it 
safer than crossing a busy road during rush hour?  More 
than likely, yes. 
Accidents do happen.  Sometimes - very rarely - those 
accidents are fatal.  When that happens, the worldwide 
community of marshals mourn together and share our 
pain.  But fatal accidents are very rare.  Overall, 
marshaling worldwide has an excellent safety record. 
The worldwide community of marshals.  Interesting 
phrase, but it's true.  With the advent of the Internet and 
websites like 10-10ths, it's become easier to contact 
marshals in other countries and discuss marshaling 
issues.  I have marshaling friends in the UK, US, South 
Africa, Netherlands, Germany, Australia, New Zealand, 
Malaysia...the list goes on.  Marshaling is a great 
equaliser - it is a community - and it's not confined by 
location, creed, colour, gender or whether you love or 
hate marmite! 
So those are some of the things that I love about 
marshaling and what keeps me doing it - even after a 
rainy no-lunch day.  
When I went to my very first training session, the 
instructor told us "Marshaling isn't for everyone.  But if 
you find it's for you and you work hard and learn, you'll 
find it the most rewarding thing you've ever done - and it 
will greatly increase your self-confidence." 
Why not give it a try - the only way to find out is to do 
it.  Go along to your local circuit and look for the boys 
and girls in orange - or black - or white... and talk to 
them.  They'll be able to put you in touch with someone 
who can help you find out more.  You can go out on the 
banks for a trial session - there's no obligation to keep 
doing it!   Pop into the Marshals Forum on 10-10ths and 
have a chat with us there.  You could also visit 
www.marshalspost.com which has details of marshaling 
clubs all around the world. 
Marshaling can help you be a little bit more you.  
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Membership 
C/O Thomas Liesner, 8849 143A Street, Surrey, BC   V3V 7P7 

 
Name: ___________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address: _________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City: ________________________Province/State __________________Postal Code ____________ 
 
Phone No ____________________E-mail Address: _______________________________________  

PLEASE MAKE CHEQUES PAYABLE TO META   or   Renew on-line by PayPal or credit card at 

   http://meta.bc.ca/wordpress/forms 
 
Membership cost is $25 / year – Membership year ends Dec. 31 – Note that the META newsletter is only sent via E-Mail 

 
 


